
Presidents Message 
 
Greetings Conejo Family Country Club Members,  
 
We are grateful Susan Duenas served on the Board as Secretary for many 
years. She will be missed.  We have a new Board member: Ryan Huggins.  He 
has been assigned to serve as Secretary   
 
As many of you have noticed, we did install WiFi and security cameras.  The 
good news is we have not had a late night party since the installation.  Dan 
Peterson spearheaded the installation and he has done a great job.  
 
We had a great summer.  For the 3nd year in a row, I am pleased to report: there 
were no accidents in the pool!  The lifeguards did an outstanding job.  We did 
have to replace two large pool filters that inexplicably imploded!  Other than 
that, there were no major repairs. 
 
Eric has enlisted the help of a handyman and little by little, problems that have 
been on the “fix it” list for years are getting solved.  For instance, the brick 
anchoring the rail coming out of the shallow end of the pool was loose.  It is 
now sturdy.  Small things like that maintain the quality and atmosphere for all 
club members to enjoy the pool, tennis court and BBQ area.  Please contact a 
Board member if there is something that need attention.  Remember, the CFCC 
is shared ownership/membership.  We own this club equally.  So please, take 
ownership. 
 
It was great to see so many of the members enjoying the Club this summer.  
There is one membership for sale.  Please contact DonnaRea Caccavo if you 
know someone that would be interested in becoming a member.  It’s the best 
value in town! 
 
Please contact Vicki Schuster if you want to schedule a party. 
 
I look forward to warm water in the fall as the solar system keeps the 
temperature inviting. 
 
Should you have questions, comments or concerns, please contact one of the 
Board members or myself. 
 
Best Regards, 
Grant Wilkins 
CFCC President 
805-497-3711 
Grantlw@msn.com 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
PRESIDENT 
Grant Wilkins 
805-497-3711 
    
VICE-PRESIDENT (Membership) 
DonnaRae Caccavo  
805-373-1407 
 
POOL DIRECTORS 
Dan Peterson 
818-321-1441 
 
Vicki Schuster 
(Pool Reservations) 
805-494-9098 
   
TREASURER 
Jim Welter 
310621-1078 
 
SECRETARY 
Ryan Huggins 
805-496-0311 
 
GROUNDS DIRECTOR 
Eric Vigna 
805-358-1068 
 
Club Website 
www.conejofamilycountryclub.com 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Memberships 
We currently have memberships for sale.  Please call DonnaRae Caccavo at 373-1407 if you know of anyone who 
would like to join our great little club. 

 

Party Time! 
The club is a great place to hold a party.  If you are 
thinking about holding a party at the Club, please 
remember the following: 

• Parties may only be scheduled Monday-Thursday 
before 1pm or after 5:30 pm, or Friday-Sunday  
before 12noon and after 5:30 pm. 

• A lifeguard must be hired for all pool parties at a 
rate of $20/hour for each hour of the party. 

• Hosting a party does not exclude club members 
from being allowed to use the club facilities. 

For more information, contact Victoria Schuster at 
494-9098. 
 

Thank you 
Lifeguards! 
 
Thanks to our lifeguards we had a great and 
quiet summer! 
 
Thank you everyone for remembering to clean 
up after using the pool area! 
 
 
 
 


